
 

 

 
April 30, 2025 
 
Division of Reclamation, Mining and Safety 
1313 Sherman Street, Room 215 
Denver, CO 80203 
 
Attn: Brock Bowles 
 
RE:  M-2001-023 – Topsoil Stockpiles & Signage Corrective Action 
 
 
Dear Brock, 
 
During our site inspection on November 20, 2024, you noted a potential violation regarding the 
storage of overburden next to a topsoil pile. This issue has been addressed by removing the 
overburden material to ensure it does not come into contact with the topsoil. Furthermore, we 
have installed signage clearly indicating that the topsoil should not be disturbed or used for any 
purposes other than reclamation. Please refer to the attached pictures of the signs and the 
improved stockpile. 
 
If you have any questions or require additional information, please feel free to reach out. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Tyra Bartuska 
CO-NM Group Environmental Manager 
Oldcastle SW Group, Inc. 
tyra.bartuska@unitedco.com 
 
  
Enclosure:  
 Signs & Improved Stockpile Photos 
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